
GLENVILLE STATE COLLEGE 

STUDENT GOVERNMENT ASSOCIATION 

Minutes 

September 10th, 2020 

I. President Tarman called the meeting to order at 12:32pm 

II. Public Comment 

i. None 

III. Roll call was taken by Parliamentarian Pelfrey. 

IV. Swearing in of new members:  

i. Katelyn Miller 

ii. Nicholas McVaney 

iii. Brittany Louk 

iv. Josh Probst 

v. Chloe Chen 

vi. Emily Barger 

vii. David Gillian 

V. Review of last week’s minutes: 

i. Senator Spinks motioned to accept the minutes. 

ii. Senator Miller seconded. 

iii. Motion passed. 

VI. President’s Report (Only the President may speak at this time) 

i. Nothing at this time. 

VII. Executive Reports: 

i. Vice-President Barber mentioned that the Mic Night turned out really good. He also 

mentioned that the eSports Arena should be finished soon. 

ii. Parliamentarian Pelfrey asked again that we all spread the word about SGA. 

iii. Treasurer Hansen: Nothing at this time.   

iv. Secretary: vacant 

v. Public Relations Officer Cochran: Nothing at this time. 

VIII. Committee Reports: 

i. None 

IX. Congressional Forum 

i. None 

X. Old Business: 

i. SGA Website/Email: 

i. President Tarman reminded everyone that we mentioned items to add to the 

SGA website and to email items to send out to the student body. 

ii. Meet and Confers:  

i. President Tarman reiterated that the Meet and Confer is coming up. It will be 

held shortly after the SGA meeting and open to all students.  

iii. Library Mural Project 

i. President Tarman reminded the group to be thinking of books to include on 

the library mural since it will be starting up soon. 

XI. New Business: 

i. Secretary Position: 

i. President Tarman restated that this position is still open. If you’re interested, 

please let one of the Board members know.  

ii. Spring Academic Calendar Update: 

i. President Tarman mentioned that Dr. Morris sent his recommendations for the 

Spring Calendar to the College Leadership Council. It was mentioned in the 



group that we should try to incorporate a one-day, midweek break somewhere 

throughout the semester. Individuals stated that we are all typically exhausted 

come the end of the semester if we have no days to catch up on things. This 

midweek break would hopefully cut down on the amount of travel we would 

have among the students.  

i. Senator Barger stated that she still thinks people would leave for 

multiple days if that were to happen. She also mentioned that we 

could have several events going on throughout the day to ensure 

that students stay. 

ii. It was restated that there’s nothing stopping anyone from going 

home or traveling.  

a. President Tarman mentioned that the hopes would be that 

students would realize that they still have class on that 

Thursday or Friday and not leave.  

b. Senator Miller brought up the idea that some professors 

usually don’t give assignments or have class the Friday of 

the week if there is a midday off throughout the week.  

i. President Tarman stated that this problem would be 

something that Dr. Morris would need to address.  

ii. Advisor Keene mentioned that this would be a high 

possibility since there is more leeway this year. 

c. Vice-President Barber asked why we wouldn’t do a 

Tuesday instead.  

i. President Tarman mentioned that the idea was to 

have two separate days throughout the semester. 

One day would be a Wednesday and one would be a 

Tuesday. 

iii. Pool Party/Lilly Gym Date: 

i. President Tarman stated that she spoke with Liaison Rexroad. She mentioned 

that she doesn’t know how comfortable she and a few others would be about 

having a Stoplight Pool Party. However, we discussed dates for a Pool Party. 

The date mentioned was Tuesday, October 6th. 

i. After discussion, it was stated that the date falls on midterms. The 

date of Tuesday, October 13th was offered. 

ii. The date was agreed on. 

iii. Liaison Duelley mentioned that we will be doing a Spirit Week 

just like we would for Homecoming. 

ii. President Tarman reminded the group that Liaison Rexroad mentioned that we 

could sponsor a night at the Lilly Gym. It would be similar to what Student 

Activities are doing with their upcoming event.  

i. The date decided on was Friday, September 25th. 

iv. Screening/Student Testing: 

i. President Tarman restated that Dr. Morris asked for help with the screening 

process during 8:00-10:00am. It is a simple process. If you could bring a 

friend and help for a little while, please let Ronald Taylor know. 

ii. The other thing Dr. Morris asked to be discussed is the Phase Two (2) part of 

our COVID-19 precautions. Every day, fifteen (15) individuals around 

campus are getting tested. Dr. Morris mentioned that 3 out of 15 showed up 

the other day. This is to ensure that we are all safe. President Tarman 



reminded everyone to keep check on their emails. If it is time for your test, 

you will receive an email from Academic Affairs.  

i. Vice-President Barber brought up concerns with the time frames.  

ii. Parliamentarian Pelfrey mentioned that it depends on the day 

because the nurses take various shifts throughout the day. 

XII. Advisor and Administrative Liaison Updates/Comments 

i. Advisor Morris mentioned that there are various RA events going on. Please wear a 

mask.   

ii. Advisor Carr: Nothing at this time. 

iii. Advisor Keene: Nothing at this time. 

iv. Advisor Henline: Not present. 

v. Liaison Duelley reiterated that Mic Night was good. He asked that everyone 

remember to bring masks so that we can keep having events. He then updated on 

some events.  

vi. Liaison Rexroad: Not present. 

XIII. Adjournment at 12:56pm 

i. Senator Miller motioned to adjourn.  

ii. Senator Spinks seconded.  

iii. Motion passed. 


